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Telstra (Transition to Full Private Ownership) Bill 2003 Submission

Environment, Communications, Information Technology and the Arts

References Committee

Parliament House

Canberra  ACT  2600

September 23, 2003

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Telstra (Transition to Full Private Ownership) Bill 2003.  

AgForce is Queensland’s premier farm lobby group, representing over 7500 farmers and graziers within the broadacre rural industries of sheep and wool, grain and cattle production. 

AgForce’s telecommunications policy objective is to ensure that rural and remote parts of Australia have access to an appropriate level of telecommunication services – now and into the future. That is, the level of technology that is provided to the bush should not merely reflect what is available in the cities. Rather it must relate to the needs of those who live in the bush – representing the best technology available and providing the best level of service available at an affordable cost. 

The Federal Government’s response to the Regional Telecommunications (Estens) Inquiry (RTI) has accepted all 39 recommendations, with an associated investment of $181 million to ensure all Australian’s have access to adequate telecommunication services. This response has substantially addressed four key areas highlighted by AgForce in its submission to the inquiry; mobile phone coverage, reliability of basic telephone services, higher bandwidth internet services and maintenance of Telstra’s local presence. 

Telstra’s commitments outlined in its response to the RTI, address some of the key areas of concern highlighted in our submission to the Estens Inquiry including commitments to improvements in fixed telephone services, retaining a local presence and addressing internet provision issues. 

While recognising the need for improvements in basic telephone services, mobile phone coverage and access to equitable levels of internet services, with funding and commitments to address these areas, the ability to ensure future needs are met remains pertinent in assessing the sale of the Government’s share of Telstra.  AgForce believes that a framework must be put in place to guarantee that new technology is explored and implemented, so there is a pathway of continual improvement for telecommunications in rural and regional Australia. 

The sale of the Government’s remaining 50.1% share in Telstra is dependent upon an assurance that the Government’s recommendations are delivered in a timely and effective manner. An important question remains; will meeting those recommendations be adequate for requirements in the future? The future development of telecommunications needs to meet the needs of people in regional, rural and remote Queensland.  As such AgForce believes the focus of the debate must remain on improving service and ensuring that service provision is equitable between urban, regional and rural consumers irrespective of carrier ownership.  

Yours Sincerely

Amanda Parker

per

Larry Acton 

President AgForce
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